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Draft - Minutes of the Wagner Society Committee Meeting - Draft

held on 16th January 2019

at 15 Gibson Square, London, N1 0RD

In attendance: 
Richard Miles (RM) Chairman




Tom Brown (TB) Committee




Ray Godson (RG) Committee




Meli Hatzihyrsidis (MH) Committee




Neil King (NK) Treasurer, Membership and Ticket Secretary




Alan Ridgewell (AR) Editor, Wagner News




Anthony Spooner (AS) Secretary

	1. Apologies for Absence 

Henry Kennedy (HK) Events Manager
Isabella Pitman (IP) Committee
2. Minutes of Last Meeting

Approved

3. Matter Arising
Taken within the items below

4. Chairman's report
RM reported that lunch with Jacques Bouffier had been a pleasant, sociable affair with JB reaffirming the RWVI Bayreuth ticket application process. In further RWVI matters, it was noted that the latest RWVI newsletter did not contain the full list of our Society's events. AR will forward the most up to date list to Andrea Buchanan for inclusion in their edition no.10.
Applications for places at the Annual Dinner and Goodall Award were progressing well and financial breakeven, as a minimum, is expected.

RM reported that he had not yet had an opportunity to meet with Malcolm Rivers, and it was noted that MR had decided to step down from Singing Competition involvement due to pressing work commitments. RM will speak with Dame Anne to confirm on-going arrangements.

5. Secretary's Report
Bayreuth matters: AS confirmed that RWVI tickets had been applied for (through NK's good offices) and that the requested allocation was slightly up on last year's numbers. Bursary fees had been paid to the Stipendien office and the Friends of Bayreuth subscription settled (again, through NK's offices). It was noted that full Bursary candidate details are due with the  Stipendien Office before the end of this month; AR indicated that this might prove a little tight, and would advise AS if it proved necessary to go back to the Stipendien office to request a one or two week extension to this deadline.

The lunchtime meeting with Andrea Buchanan had gone well and Andrea was full of praise for a number of the Society's committee members. It had not yet been possible for AS and AR to meet with Barry Millington, but this meeting was now scheduled for January 31st.

AGM forward planning: the AGM announcement was contained in the recent edition of Wagner News and the meeting room has been booked. AS and NK will meet well ahead of the relevant deadlines to ensure a smooth administrative process.

6. Treasurer's Report

The December Management Accounts were almost complete and will be circulated in due course; a modest surplus is anticipated.

The 2018 Year-end Accounts were similarly underway. Contributions are needed for other committee members: RM is to provide a Chairman's Report and AR is to write the Annual Review. The Year-end Accounts must be completed and approved at the April 10th meeting to ensure that they can be circulated to members ahead of the 28-day AGM deadline (i.e. 24th April 2019).

NK provided a full update on the disposal of the libraries and other bequests. Around ⅔rds of all commercial CDs/DVDs had now been sold to members, with NK confident that this aspect of the library would be clear by year-end. A substantial collection of 78s and tapes still existed, but a new member, in Aachen in Germany, has volunteered to review the collection with a view to digitising those not available elsewhere, with an ultimate view to passing the collection to Wahnfried. The book collection: the London Library has made a cautious response and is expected to take four books; Wahnfried, similarly, will be taking a single-digit number of volumes; however, the Rose Bruford College has indicated that, if approved, it will take all the remaining books and will make them available for public access.

7. Events Report (submitted by HK via email)

There was a healthy turnout for the Prof. Holden event and Prof. Holden has agreed that his lecture might be printed in Wagner News; he is a candidate for a further lecture next year. The Society's Christmas party was very well attended and particular thanks were due to NK for all his hard work and support. Christian Adolph sang on our behalves at the Joint Societies Dinner, and was extremely well received. Both the Lundgren and Scruton upcoming events are selling well.

HK raised the need for additional committee member support to assist at future events. This need was fully recognised by the committee and HK was requested to circulate to committee members an itinerary of upcoming events in order that members might firmly commit their involvement to specific future events.

The Society's use and involvement with Social Media was queried by HK. It was accepted that we needed a committee member to take responsibility for this aspect of the Society's communications processes and TB volunteered to take on this role. TB will present his initial recommendations at the February meeting.

HK suggested the possibility that the Society might assign five tickets from its Bayreuth allocation specifically to students and that these costs might be met through ballot pricing or reserves. While sympathetic to the idea in principle, the committee would need more information on this proposal and deferred a decision to the next meeting, when HK would be present.

8. Wagner News Report
The next edition is underway. AR was applauded for his most recent edition.

9. Marketing Report

The meeting recognised that, whilst there are a number of successful ongoing Society marketing initiatives underway (via Wagner News, the website and MailChimp communications, for example), there is a need for an overall plan and coordination of our marketing and PR efforts. As no-one currently within the committee feels they have the requisite skill to undertake this role, the committee will seek assistance from the membership. RM will approach one of his contacts regarding this role, and will then go on to draft a note to the membership in the event this approach is unsuccessful.

10. Archivist Report

Given the importance of this role and the need to determine how best to handle Geoffrey Griffith's archive legacy, RM volunteered to take on the role of Archivist for the Society. RM will liaise with NK and TB to establish exactly what should be held within the Society's Archive. Any additional material over and above this definition will be catalogued and brought before the committee so that a decision can be made regarding its future. 

11. Singing Competition Sub-committee Report

The competition is confirmed for November this year; Dame Anne will present the prizes. Malcolm Rivers's withdrawal from the sub-committee is reported above (item 4). Further progress report at next meeting.

12. Bayreuth Bursary Candidates Sub-committee

 Deadline for the detailed nomination of candidates set for end of this month (as noted in item 5 above). A sub-committee WhatsApp group is being formed.

13. Website Review Sub-committee Report

AS had previously circulated the sub-committee's initial findings. It had become clear that the issues with the Society’s website go beyond the superficial "look and feel" of the site and extend into security, privacy and commercial matters also. AR has stepped up to become the Society's webmaster and will now carry this review forward. The next step will be to engage professional assistance in estimating the possible costs of site improvement. Andrea Buchanan has recommended the Bayreuth-based team which redeveloped the RWVI site, but in the first instance Mr Brown Snr. will be approached for his contacts.

14. Constitutional Review Sub-committee Report

Carried forward to next meeting

15. A O B

Joint Societies Dinner: RG reported a successful evening and a fine performance by the Society's nominated soloist, Christian Adolph. It was agreed that the Wagner Society would volunteer to host the 2020 Joint Dinner and RG agreed to take on the lead coordinating role. RG will contact Catherine Dobson to advise her of our position. 

Emails to Members: AS described a request received from a non-member to advertise, to the membership, a talk which did not have a strong Wagnerian connection, in AS's view. AS rejected the request (but supplied the speaker with more relevant points of contact). It was agreed to continue to minimise emails to members wherever possible, but also to ensure that appropriate events would always be publicised.

RM advised that a guest would be attending the February meeting.

NK confirmed that Jan Leigh will donate the inscribed Goodall Award bowl to be presented to the Grahams and the LFO on March 20th.

NK, in his role as Membership Secretary, advised that Society membership numbers were up by 15% compared to the previous year.

Next Meetings

Wednesday 27th February

Wednesday 20th March - Awards Dinner

Wednesday 27th March

Wednesday 10th April

Wednesday 15th May - date clash: meeting rescheduled to Monday May 20th
Wednesday 22nd May - Annual General Meeting

Wednesday 19th June

Wednesday 10th July

Wednesday 18th September

Wednesday 16th October

Wednesday 20th November
	Action

AR

AR (AS)

AS & NK

RM & AR 
HK

and all

TB
HK & All

RM

RM

RM NK TB

TB/AR

RG


Wednesday 12th December - Christmas Party

Wednesday 15th January 2020
Wednesday 19th February

Wednesday 18th March

Wednesday 22nd April

Wednesday 13th May

Wednesday 20th May - Annual General Meeting

Wednesday 17th June

Wednesday 8th July
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